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On the morning of 3 February 1976 I observed a white-winged gull in flight at Lake 
Hartwell, Clemson, S.C. I identified it as an Iceland Gull (Lams glaucoides) because of its 
dark bill and Herring Gull (L. argentatus) size, in addition to its overall whitish-buff color-
ation with white primaries. As the bird flew south over the lake, it encountered two Ring-
billed Gulls (L. delawarensis) and chased one of the Ring-billeds for several seconds. The 
Iceland appeared to be approximately 3 to 4 inches longer than the Ring-billeds. 

On The afternoon of 3 February, and nearly every day through 8 February, the 
Iceland Gull was found in a large flock (about 60 birds) of Ring-billed and Herring Gulls 
at Lake Hartwell near the J.P. Stevens textile plant. The gulls were usually resting on mud-
flats and were studied in great detail by Sidney Gauthreaux, Bob Beason, Frank Moore, 
Paul Hamel, and me. Most of these observations were made with 20-40X scopes, and 
excellent size and plumage characters were noted among the three species. The Iceland 
was whitish-buff throughout, and its size was intermediate between the Ring-billed and 
Herring Gulls. However, it was a slender bird, its bulk being closer to that of the Ring- 
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billed. The folded wings projected about an inch beyond the tail. Its most distinctive field 
mark was the short and dark bill, scarcely two-thirds the length of the Herring Gull's bill, 
giving the bill a stubby appearance. Actually, the bill was bicolored, with the basal half 
dark gray or horn color and the distal half black. Nevertheless, at any distance and under 
most light conditions the bill appeared completely black. The legs were pink. The off-
white color of the bird was intermediate in color between the first-year and second-year 
plumages as depicted in the major field guides. However, data supplied by Hume (British 
Birds, 1975, p. 24-37) indicate that the gull was likely a first-year bird because of the all 
dark bill. Photographs were taken of the Iceland Gull in comparison with the Herring and 
Ring-billed Gulls, but the birds were at too great a distance in the pictures to provide 
conclusive photographic documentation. Nonetheless, there was not the slightest doubt in 
any observer's mind that the white-winged gull was an Iceland. 

This appears to be the third record of the Iceland Gull for South Carolina, the two 
previous records being single immatures seen by Burnham and Rhett Chamberlain near 
Mt. Pleasant on 7 January 1964 (Chat 28:49-51) and by E. Milby Burton near Charleston in 
late December or early January 1971-72 (Chat 37:60-61; further details not published). 
This is also the first inland report of the Iceland Gull for the Carolinas and undoubtedly 
one of the few inland records for the southeastern United States. 
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